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Peckwater Estate and Surrounding Area Community Conversation March 20th 2018
Follow Up Meeting & Partnership Action Plan
This is a live document and will be updated regularly and shared with the community 
Updated on the 27.01.2020
Introduction:
This Action Plan has been developed to inform the community what the Partnership is doing to address the concerns raised at our Community conversation on 20th March 2018.  We are looking at each issue of concern raised by the community and trying to understand them from the community’s perspective so that we can seek to address them in a way that will meet your needs.  

We will also work together with colleagues and Partners to find ways of improving the environment for example, pruning trees and bushes that can sometimes allow the opportunity for antisocial behaviour (ASB) to take place and in some cases will seek support from the community by way of asking you to report these issues when they occur.  This will enable us to deal with the concerns quickly.

Some of the problems require longer-term solutions and we will continue to work with our partners and community members to look at ways of taking these forward, please let us know if you have any ideas in this regard.  

Where there has been reports about individual cases of ASB/Crime officers the appropriate agency will investigate and work with and support the people involved and the community, making referrals to specialist agencies and exploring the use of legal interventions where necessary.  

The Action Plan is a “live” and “working” document, which means that it will change and develop over time as circumstances change and new ideas are agreed.  Please let us know the impact of the actions that have happened since the Community Conversation in January and if we need to do things differently.  The community’s feedback is very important going forward as we need to know what is working well and what needs to change to address current concerns or any other future concerns that may arise.  We will organize a follow up Community Conversation to assist with this process.   

	SHORT TERM ACHIEVABLE OUTCOMES


	You asked
	We are doing
	Lead Officer/ Teams
	Target Date
	Progress Update

	
More visible Police presence in the area to prevent ASB/ Crime and also to build personal relationships with the community and get to know them.


















	
We will work in partnership with the Police to improve the relationship between them and the community.
	
Community safety & Community partnership 


	
Ongoing
	
27th/04 – Borough commander to meet key community leaders and representatives. 
This meeting will be looking at ways to improve the relationship between the Police and community.

Local support groups to be involved in Safer neighborhood panel meetings to increase representation of the community.
Discussed with panel chair for discussion 06.06.19. Plans to invite local groups moving forward.

Safer Neighbor-hood team attended the SNP:
13.08.18
31.01.19
28.03.19 
06.06.19
19.09.19
28.11.19
Ongoing into 2020




 

	
More visible patrols in the area from the Councils patrolling agencies i.e Community Presence Officers & the Responsive Security Patrol.  This is to make people feel safer and deter ASB/ crime.

	
We will task patrols in the areas that are most affected where necessary.
	
Community Safety & Head of Security

Shaheda Rahman & Stephen Smith
	
	
Both the Security Response Patrol and the Community Presence Officers have been carrying out targeted patrols in the area following the incidents in February.  They have been engaging with the community and providing reassurance.  If there is a specific need for further targeted patrols in the area, then we will task the correct agencies to patrol as and where needed.


CSO/CPO took down unofficial shrine in the Forties 21/11/18 in partnership with the parents of both young people concerned.

Please see supporting CPO/RSP document 27.01.2020
Identified that there is chronic under reporting from tenants.



	
Address visible drug taking and drug dealing on stairwells of local housing estates
	
Promote number for Responsive Security Patrol on the borough

Encourage residents to report directly to Community Safety via communitysafety@camden.gov.uk

Highlights hotspots to partners
	
Insp Richard Berns & Community Safety Team.
	
Ongoing
	
Community Safety and Camden Police now meet every fortnight to discuss ‘hotspot locations’ and priority problems that require additional resources. PTM meetings are ongoing into 2020.

Officers from the Partnership Information Hub in Community Safety will now contact anyone reporting to communitysafety@camden.gov.uk to update them with a reference number that will allow progress updates for reports of ASB to the service

Environmental and Visual audit conducted of the Peckwater drying rooms 28/09/18

13/11/18 Peckwater drying rooms are opened. Substantial drugs operation discovered.

Monthly meetings with Kentish town safer Neighbourhood police team.
Youths causing ASB identified. Ongoing into 2020.

Peckwater Home visits conducted (2) with Neighbourhood officers/police/CSO November 2019.

NOSP warning served in partnership with housing officer/police/CSO for first youth on the 10.01.2020. Work ongoing.

24.01.2020 CSO feeds back intel of a possible cannabis farm to Safer Neighbourhood policing team. Void property raided Appleford block. Evidence cannabis plants have been removed, equipment seized by the police.




	Residents having a better relationship with Council Officers so they know how and where to report issues.
	

	Housing & Community Safety

	End of April 2018
	Quick Communication sent to all the residents of Peckwater. Completed (Nov 18)

CSO/Neighborhood officer attended the Tenants Resident Association on the Peckwater Estate 12.08.18. Meet and Greet.



CSO for Kentish town attended TRA panel meetings:
13.08.18
31.01.19
28.03.19 
06.06.19
19.09.19
28.11.19
Ongoing into 2020


	Parents feeling overwhelmed and not being supported to deal with young people involved in ASB/crime, support around parenting.

	Explore parenting programs, Early help support with young people.
	SYDRC
Community Safety
	Ongoing
	

	                                                                  COMMUNITY LEAD 
Key partners/VCS action plan
SYDRC,KTCC, NW5 project, St Lukes, Torriano school

	
Lack of activities for young people in the area.  More positive activities for them to engage in.


	
VCS groups to map out community assets and current activities and to work collaboratively to address needs
	Key VCS partners/faith groups

	Ongoing
	Parenting Programme Kids Matter to start in the TRA hall Peckwater in March 2019 in Partnership with Community Anchor  Rev'd Jon March Vicar St Luke's Oseney Crescent Kentish Town, London NW5 2AT.

31.05.2019 TRA chairs (Peckwater/Raglan/Kenbrook), NW5 youth project, KTCC given Regulate VIP Group Information programme details to promote. The group supports mental health and emotional wellbeing for parents of children at risk of youth violence. Peckwater TRA confirmed 05.06.2019 group advertised on all notice boards.

Community Safety officer accesses Youth safety task force fund. Organises Summer football sessions ( Bloomsbury football) for the summer holidays 2019. 
12 young people attend.
One YP has gone on to take on a coach role for Bloomsbury football.

21.01.2020 CSO works in partnership with Arsenal kicks the police, NW5 youth club, TRA. Two sessions a week set in place for the Peckwater Young people. Arsenal kicks offer access to training and employment. Sessions planned for two year period.



	Peer to peer education/mentoring

	VCS groups to identify young people who are best placed to be involved in a peer to peer mentoring program to support young people on the periphery 
	Key VCS partners
	Ongoing
	
XLP resourcing funding ( ongoing)

	Involve young people in community meetings, provide a platform for young people to engage in the process
	VCS groups to identify Safe meeting space to meet and incorporate young people view around needs/service delivery – Setting up youth advisory board
	Key VCS groups
	ongoing
	
Not met.
Discussion held with Community representatives around Youth parliament. Action moved to next Community Conversation.

	                                                                             LONG TERM STRATEGIC PLANNING 



	Investigate the use of Stop & Search powers in the area. Young people felt they were being victimised by the police using the powers too often.
	Police will review its use of stop and search, more outreach/local policing in partnership with key community partners
	
Police – Insp Richard Berns
CSO representative
	
Ongoing
	 
CSO representative attends the Stop and Search Monitoring Group. The Police along with a selected group of community members meet regularly to how Stop and Search is being used within Camden. This includes meeting with senior Police Officers and reviewing body worn video footage of stop and searches that have taken place in the borough.
Dates; 
27.03.19
05.06.19

2019-2020- Police Operation Valek attends the estate re young people causing ongoing ASB. Young people identified will be targeted around engagement with Camden’s youth services/housing teams.




	
Tackle violence crime and knife crime in the local area.
	
Introduction of the Youth Safety Task Force
	
Eugene Griffin
	
ongoing
	
Safeguarding Adolescents Conference took place on 12th March 2018. The conference was a full day event open to all multi-agency professionals working in Camden with children and young people.

CSO attends Kentish Town Youth Project’s Safer Streets Screening at Regents Place on 24th July 2019 between 10am - 12noon 
The screening celebrates 'Safer Streets' a project for young people, created by Kentish Town Community Centre in the aftermath of the appalling stabbings in our area in February 2018. Funded by the National Lottery, the project gave young people in our area the tools and information to feel safe and act safety in Camden 




	Concerns around secondary school exclusion especially amongst the Somali community. Exclusion does not help what are the alternatives  
	
	Education
CSO 
School Police Liaison Officers
Early Help
	
	
CSO organizes a quartly school liaison meeting. Meeting held quartly. Two meetings held. Recent partnership work include joint patrol school police/CPOs 19.07.19 & 23.07.19

Topics discussed/presented with the school officers:
Camden’s Early Help Offer
Grooming
YOT presentation around school project

27.01.2020 CSO meets with new Somali Community Partner re plans re inclusion programmes/rebrand community conversations in relation to the Peckwater estate. 

	Community partners have raised concerns around gaps in services/resources
	Discussions to take place around current needs and gaps in services and look for resources –Mayors funds
	Community Partnership & Youth services
Lisa C
	Ongoing 
	Initial meeting have taken place to explore current gaps in services and needs. Discussion to commence around consortium bids to external funders. 

*Community partner meeting held in September 2019. No partner buy in at this point. Partners have differing ideas. 


 


 

